TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE OCTOBER 9th, 2014 MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, October 9th, 2014.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and asked for a moment of silence in memory of Peter Wing.

Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Ryan Orton – present




Johanna Shafer – present




Mary Weinberger – present

PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: Larry McKeough asked if the Town could do something each year in Pete Wing’s memory, such as an antique car or motorcycle show.
LIAISON REPORTS: Councilman Ryan Orton reported from the prior evening’s ZBA meeting: two variances were approved for Barbieri and Levenick, and that a public hearing for Munderback was scheduled for November.  There was no Rec. Commission meeting as they did not have a quorum but added that the Haunted Fortress will be open for the next three weekends. Other community events: the Pine Plains FFA Fall Festival is this upcoming weekend, the Forever Young Club an Oct. 14th trip and a 10/28 meeting and Creative Crossings has a show at the Grange the two weekends.  The Grange will also be hosting a turkey dinner on Oct. 19th at 2 and 4 PM and the Senior Class will have an Election Day dinner, spaghetti & meatballs from 5 – 7 PM. 

Councilwoman Shafer stated that the Fire Compmay would be having an Open House on October 18th.  She also stated that there was no CAC report but reported items from the Planning Board’s draft minutes: the Link Farm was moving their application forward as was the Millbrook School.  The Planning Board also asked about the Town Board’s letter regarding the harassment issue of one of its members, and added that the Planning Board is always trying to improve their procedures as to move projects along.

Councilwoman Weinberger reiterated that the Fire Company Open House was on 10/18 and hoped many would attend.

SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: According to Supervisor Norton, the Highway Department has been blacktopping, working on road shoulders and culverts, hot patching potholes, mowing and grading. There was also one driveway permit application.


Mr. Norton also thanked the Stanford Garden Club for their donation of the new holiday tree at the foot of the Town Hall hill and would send them a thank you note.  He also read a statement the preparation of the Supervisor’s Tentative Budget, adding that 17 ½% of the Town’s properties were tax exempt, but the tentative budget had a 5.21% tax reduction.  He added that many of the Capital projects have already been completed.

The County Legislator and the Highway Superintendent were not in attendance. 

MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: After brief discussion, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to accept the agenda with the following changes: that New Business #2, the AT&T cell tower application, be moved to the first item of business before Old Business.  Councilwoman Shafer also mentioned that she had spoken with Mr. Balkind at the County Highway Dept and that an engineer was looking into additional stop signs in Bangall.  With the Board’s approval for these additions, a roll call vote was taken as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

2. AT&T CELL TOWER APPLICATION: After previous discussion during the Board’s workshop meeting, Joseph Norton made a motion, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to accept the application of AT&T for their cell tower co-location project so that the Building Inspector and the Town’s consultant can work through the process.  Mention was also made that the company had fulfilled the last requirement to notify the adjoining neighbors.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

OLD BUSINESS:
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1. ROOF REPLACEMENT BIDS: After discussion, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to award the bid to repair the original part of the building’s roof to 

Maresca Exteriors in the amount of $48,000.00.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

2. CEMETERY CLEAN UP BID: A  motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to award the additional clean-up work and removal of tree stumps to Beechtree Landscaping in the amount of $980.00  Mention was made that this delicate work by the headstones would be overseen by the Stanford Historical Society.  The motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

3. MILEAGE POLICY: Mr. Norton stated that this matter would be discussed during the budget process.

4. RESCIND BID AWARD FOR TOWN HALL EXTERIOR WORK: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to rescind the bid award to repair the Town Hall exterior to Cornerstone Restoration Inc. The company had only prepared their bid to re-stucco and paint the damaged parts and upon a meeting with Cornerstone, no meeting of the minds was agreed upon and the bid was to be rescinded.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

5. COMPTROLLER POSITION: councilwoman Shafer still thought that a town our size did not need to have a comptroller and added that as helpful as the temporary comptroller, Meghan O’Connor has been, that other applications should be reviewed.

6. RECREATION: HOLD HARMLESS AGREEMENT FOR PAVILION RENTALS: Councilman Orton stated that he had contacted many of the surrounding towns and after hearing back from those in Washington, Milan, Clinton, Dover, Pawling, Fishkill, Pine Plains, Hyde Park and Beekman, most other towns also required insurance riders from the homeowners.  The Supervisor added that the Town’s insurance company had markets with other agencies to provide this insurance for $100.00.

7. RECREATION COMMISSION VACANCY: With the recommendation of the Rec. Commission, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to appoint Antonio Ingenito to the vacant position, formerly held by Sue Blouse.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

NEW BUSINESS:

1. 2015 TENTATIVE BUDGET: The Supervisor stated that copies were available in the Town Clerk’s office as well as on the Town’s website.  Discussion followed regarding Councilwoman Shafer’s request for workshop meetings on the budget.  A motion was then made by Ryan Orton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to have a budget workshop meeting on Saturday, October 18th, 2015 at 8:30 AM.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.  Another motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton, to have the Videographer record the meeting.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – abstained; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

2. AT&T CELL TOWER APPLICATION – previously covered.

3. DRAFT MASTER PLAN REVIEW COMMITTEE LETTER: The Supervisor and the Board acknowledged receipt of the letter from the Draft Master Plan Review Committee and their request for professional direction.  This matter will be discussed at the November workshop.
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4. HIGHWAY RESOLUTION FOR SNOW AND ICE CONTROL: The following resolution was read by Supervisor Norton:  RESOLUTION #25 OF 2014
SNOW AND ICE CONTROL FOR 2015


At a meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Stanford held on October 9th, 2014, Supervisor Joseph Norton offered the following Resolution and moved its adoption, seconded by Councilman Ryan Orton:
WHEREAS, the Town Superintendent of Highways has been requested by the County of Dutchess to participate in the regional County Highway Snow and Ice Control Program within the boundaries of the Town, and

WHEREAS, the County of Dutchess is requesting that the Town enter into a contract with the County for participation in the County Snow and Ice Control Program, and


WHEREAS, and logically, an earlier or sooner response factor can be provided by Town units and personnel within the locale thereby benefiting the overall safety and welfare of town residents and local community interest, and


WHEREAS, such participation by the Town in removing snow from designated County highways, and by sanding and salting or otherwise treating them for the purpose of maintaining highway safety and accessibility for emergency services, is specifically authorized by Article 6, Section 135-a of the New York State Highway Law, now, therefore, be it


RESOLVED, that the Town Supervisor is authorized to execute a contract for the Town’s participation in the County Snow and Ice Control Programs, and the Town Superintendent of Highways is herein authorized to perform such work in accordance with, and to receive payment as outlined in the Town and County contract for the County Snow and Ice Control Program for the Winter season 2014 – 2015.

I, Ritamary Bell, Clerk of the Town of Stanford, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a resolution offered and adopted at a meeting of the Town Board, held on October 9th, 2014.

Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes. 

Dated:
October 9th, 2014

5. TOWN CLERK’S REQUEST FOR A FIRE PROOF SAFE: After discussion at the workshop, the Clerk was instructed to look for a safe rather than a fireproof file cabinet due to cost.  After discussion, the Clerk presented an estimate for the safe.  A motion was made by Ryan Orton, seconded by Johanna Shafer, to allow this purchase not to exceed $750.00.  Roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – no; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – abstained.  Motion did not carry.

6. RECREATION / HAUNTED HOUSE EXPENDITURES: The following resolution was read by Supervisor Norton: 2015 GENERAL FUND BUDGET RESOLUTION

RESOLUTION #26 of 2014

Motion made by: Joseph Norton

Seconded by: No second

WHEREAS, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford has expenditures for the adopted 2014 General Fund Budget line items that will exceed the amount available in certain budget lines and reserved funds, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Stanford has funds available in other lines and reserved funds and needs to transfer such funds to provide for expenditures,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town Board of the Town of Stanford hereby amends and transfers from and to the budget lines / funds listed below for the 2014 General Fund Budget as follows:

ACCOUNT



                  INCREASE               DECREASE

	00-06-7310-45                                   
	$ 1,500.00
	


	Haunted House Reserve Fund
	
	$ 1,500.00



TOTAL:                 $ 1,500.00                      $ 1,500.00 _____

The motion to adopt this resolution did not have a second and therefore there was no vote on it.

.
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10. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: A motion to approve the Minutes of September 11th, 2014 were amended as follows: under “Supervisor’s Report” – last line, “…there are 185 homes for sale in the County auction.”  Under “Old Business, #2, Roof Replacement bids, “… that the Highway crew may do the actual roof measurements…”. And under “Old Business, #6, Assets and Inventory, “… Charles Hanlon will receive direction from the auditor…”.  With these changes noted, a motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve the Minutes with the above noted corrections.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.


At 8:25 PM a motion was made to adjourn by Joseph Norton, seconded by Johanna Shafer.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes.

Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell
Town Clerk
